Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
9 October 2024

Conference Call

Members Present:  Brian Gonzalez, Roberta McHatton, Horacio Pugliese, Bradford Kellogg, Christopher Short
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director), David Kumpula (Secretary)

Member(s) or Staff Absent or Excused:  
Other Members:  None

Start Time: 
1:32 PM EDT

Close Time: 
3:30 PM EDT
Old Business
ILDA Conference Recap: Brian Gonzalez indicated that the conference was well received by its participants.  There were a couple technical issues, however.  The Board continued with a detailed debrief of the conference along with Christine Jenkin, chair of the Conference Committee.
Christine Jenkin provided a planning recap indicating this was the most difficult to organize over the many years she has chaired the Conference Committee due to several things were unique to Poland, including every hotel in Gdansk having 9 foot conference ceilings which were inadequate to display laser shows.  Christine had several suggestions for future conference improvements including the using a WhatsApp group to distribute messages during future conferences.  

Horacio Pugliese discussed a technical error at the beginning of the awards session and avenues for preventing such mishaps in the future.  Horacio also conveyed that the MC (master of ceremony) worked out extremely well and encouraged pre-booking an MC in future years.  

Miscellaneous Conference Experience Notes:  The Board discussed a wide range of conference related issues including conference photos, a variety of unplanned incidents, LSO classes, registration, the welcome reception, the Board Pre-Conference meeting, the General Business Meeting, the technical conference, artistic and safety seminars, audience scanning seminar, and the cultural tour.  Many suggestions for future improvements were noted.

Next Conference: The planned 2025 conference will not be held in Delaware as previously planned as the new hotel next to that venue is behind scheduled for completion.  As an alternative, Huntsville, Alabama is expected to be scheduled for this coming November.  
New Business
New Test Pattern:  Horacio Pugliese suggested making a 50/60K tuning pattern and associated standards.  Patrick Murphy committed to following up with an email to Casey Stack, Bill Benner and Justin Perry to ask for their participation in defining this technical standard.
Ethics Committee:  Roberta McHatton communicated that Bill Hardamon (spelling?) volunteered to chair the ethics committee.  The Board had no concerns.  Patrick Murphy will follow up with Bill.
LDI:  This conference is being held December 8-10.  Brian Gonzalez and Patrick Murphy will attend.  Patrick will be teaching LSO classes.  The next LDI conference will be held in early December 2025.
Conference Summary:  Patrick will draft a conference summary for ILDA membership
MOTION to Close:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzalez and seconded by Horacio Pugliese. The motion passed by all Board members present.
